# Lewis & Carlo

## What's Happening

During December and January we have started Hot Cocoa Reading. Our unders (Kindergarten, 1st, and 2nd graders) read for 15 minutes and our uppers (3rd, 4th, and 5th) read for thirty minutes. All reading must be done at Kid's Zone! If they meet the time requirements for reading, they are able to redeem that time for a hot cocoa during snack time (or breakfast for our morning only kiddos). If they double that time then they are able to get a small popcorn as well! Our kids have been reading like crazy and we are so excited to see all our readers!









# Important Dates

Jan 15: MLK Day - No School/ No KZ

Jan 16 - 22: Registration for Full Day KZ

Feb 9: Junior Counselor Celebration

Feb 16: Teacher Work Day - No School/ Full Day KZ

Feb 19: President's Day - No School / No KZ





### Inclement Weather Days

If school is canceled due to inclement weather conditions, Kid's Zone will be open for currently enrolled families needing child care at Liberty Oaks.

Determination on whether Kid's Zone will remain open is based on a set of weather safety parameters. If Kid's Zone is closed, parents will be notified by email and social media as early as possible.

Meals will be provided for students attending care on inclement weather days.

Families will be charged a non-school day rate. No preregistration is necessary.

Hours of Operation: 7:00am - 5:30pm













On Jan. 12th we will be sadly saying goodbye to one of our counselors, Mr. G. He has been with us for over 2 years now and we are going to miss him so much! If you see him make sure to say goodbye and thank him for all of his help!



#### Character Traits

In December, our students learned about the character trait **caring**. We discussed all the ways we can show we care in school, at home, and in Kid's Zone!

Our winners:

Brooke W.

Rory W.

Ximena C.

Holly P.

Evelyn M.

Dash B.

Along with our character trait awards, we give out one kindness award every month to our students who show amazing kindness!

This month our kindness award went to: Noah Riley!



Continuing to give your best effort, even when faced with obstacles or rejection.



Using inner strength to be truthful and trustworthy.









phone:

(816) 736-5439

email: alyssa.hoffmann \* @lps53.org

